
REGULAR MEETING                   OCTOBER 5, 2020 

 

The Mayor and Council for the City of Maysville met on Monday, October 5, 2020, 7.00 p.m. at 4 Homer 

Street. 

PRESENT:  Mayor Richard Presley, Councilmembers Kathleen Bush, Junior Hardy, and Scott 

   Harper. Councilmember Richard Parr was not present for the meeting. City  

   Administrator/City Clerk Barbara Thomas 

PUBLIC PRESENT: Robert Wagner, Linda Wagner, Laura White and Vance Holifield. 

Mayor Presley opened up the meeting with the invocation and pledge of allegiance to the flag. The 

invocation was given by Mayor Richard Presley. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Mayor Presley stated that a Public Hearing had been held prior to this meeting and the Planning Board 

had recommended that the requested Variance at 145 Hogan Street was not necessary due to the lot 

being considered as a non-conforming lot and grandfathered in. The code book was amended in 2007 

and anything in place prior to then be considered as grandfathered in. A motion was made by 

Councilmember Scott Harper, seconded by Councilmember Junior Hardy to approve the lot (0.48 acres) 

without a Variance being necessary. Motion carried. 

Vance Holified spoke regarding the storage trailers at 341 Sears Drive. Ms Fawbush was sick and unable 

to attend. The storage containers were approved by the Planning Board based on them applying for a 

Building Permit from the city. They will be building a barn over the containers. Based on the above 

information from the Planning Board it was approved by the Mayor and Council. 

Mayor Presley asked that a motion be made to amend the General Fund budget due to the city receiving 

$110.087.18 Cares Act money. The motion to approve the amendment was made by Councilmember 

Scott Harper, seconded by Councilmember Kathleen Bush.  Motion carried. 

OLD BUSINESS: None 

EXECUTIVE SESSION: 

Roll call was held to go into Executive Session. Those present were Mayor Richard Presley, 

Councilmember’s Kathleen Bush, Junior Hardy, Scott Harper, and City Administrator/City Clerk Barbara 

Thomas. 

The Council interviewed three ladies for the part time position that was available at the Maysville Public 

Library. 

The Council had roll call to come out of Executive Session: Richard Presley, Councilmembers Kathleen 

Bush, Junior Hardy, Scott Harper and City Administrator/City Clerk Barbara Thomas. 

Mayor Richard Presley asked that the Council make a decision on the person to hire for the part time 

position at the Maysville Library. A motion was made by Councilmember Scott Harper, seconded by 

Kathleen Bush to hire Julie Duncan to fill that position.  Motion carried. City Administrator/City Clerk 



Barbara Thomas was asked to call the other two applicants on Tuesday morning and let them know that 

they did not get the job.  

Barbara Thomas      December 7, 2020 

________________________________________  ________________________________ 

Certified by:       Date:  


